STATUTORY NOTICE

EDUCATION AND INSPECTIONS ACT 2006, AS AMENDED BY THE EDUCATION ACT 2011
SCHOOL ORGANISATION (ESTABLISHMENT AND DISCONTINUANCE OF SCHOOLS)
REGULATIONS 2013

A proposal for a new Voluntary Aided primary school in the London Borough of Lambeth following
the amalgamation of Holy Trinity, Church of England, Primary School and Fenstanton Primary
School from 1 September 2026.

Notice is hereby given that the Southwark Diocesan Board of Education intends to establish a new Voluntary
Aided primary school under section 11 (1A) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006, as amended by the
Education Act 2011.

It is proposed that the new school will open on 1 September 2026 and all pupils currently attending or who
have been offered a place at both Holy Trinity, Church of England, Primary School and Fenstanton Primary
School will attend the new school. This proposal is being made following the decision of the London Borough
of Lambeth to close both schools and to seek a proposal to amalgamate the schools.

The new school will be located on the site of Holy Trinity, Church of England, Primary School at Upper Tulse
Hill, Lambeth, London SW2 2RL.

The new school will be voluntary aided and will serve the whole community. It will have a Church of England
religious character and the proposer intends to ask the Secretary of State for Education to designate the
school as a school with a religious character. The new school will cater for pupils between the ages of 4 and
11 and will provide 30 places in each year group. The published admission number will be 30. Further details
as to the new school’'s admission arrangements are set out in the detailed proposal, which is available from
the link below, and will satisfy the requirements of the Admissions Code.

If you require a paper copy of the full proposal, please contact nora.jeffal@southwark.anglican.org.

This proposal is supported by the governors of both schools and is primarily driven by the ambition to ensure
there is a strong and sustainable provision in the area served by the current schools which will deliver the
highest quality education for pupils.

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this notice (the representation period), any person may
object to or make comments on the proposal by emailing: Sophie Garner, Interim Director of Education and
Learning, sgarner@lambeth.qgov.uk.

The representation period will end on 9 June 2025.

Signed:

e G

Roz Cordner, Director of Education, Southwark Diocesan Board of Education.

Publication date: 12 May 2025

Explanatory notes:

This is an extract of the full proposal details of which can be obtained by accessing the following link:

Alternatively, please contact Pia Longman at Southwark Diocesan Board of Education, 48 Union Street,
London, SE1 1TD or email: Pia.Longman@southwark.anglican.org. to request a full copy of the proposal.
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